
Gwernyfed Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 3rd February 2015
St Peters Church Hall, Glasbury on Wye
Present
Mr Andy Jones (Chair)


Mrs Cheryl Hyde


Mr David Edlin


Mr Ray Jeffries


Mr Derek Price 


Cllr Geraint Hopkins 
In Attendance
Mrs Rachel Jones (Clerk)

1 Opening Comments

AJ welcomed everyone to the meeting

2
Declarations of Interest

GH declared an interest in item 5 (Planning Application 15/11735/FUL)
3
Apologies

Mrs Margaret David, Mr Eric Hoole and Mr Grahame Day sent their apologies.

4
Minutes of the meeting held on 4th November 2014
Accuracy

The minutes were accepted as accurate and were signed by AJ

Matters Arising

I
Item 4I
AJ had e-mailed Cllr Powel indicating the Community Councils wish to be kept up to date with developments.  This e-mail had received a stock response which had also indicated that the Portfolio Holder had changed and this was now Cllr Wynne Jones, who would respond in due course.
II
Item 4II
AJ had provided more pictures to NC-J, but asked that if anyone else had any photographs that could be used on the website, to please forward them on.
III
Item 4IV
A response had been received from PCC indicating that the Hereford bound timetable was there and that erecting a timetable outside Likes would be investigated.
IV
Item 4V
The information on the badger survey had been passed to NC-J to put on the website.
V
Item 4VII
A letter of thanks had been received from Gwernyfed RFC for the donation of £200, this was read out.
VI
Item 4VIII
A response had not been received regarding the meeting to review the crossing point near the garage in Glasbury on Wye.  This is to be followed up.
Action: Clerk to follow up with PCC Officers
VII
Item 6(i)
EH had provided, via RJ, a copy of the suggested text to assess if there is any interest in Three Cocks for taking on the management of the play areas.  It was suggested that a banner headline be used to grab their attention, e.g. “Do you want to save your play area?”
Action: RJ to feed back to EH

VIII
Item 10(2)
GH had spoken to Jo Lancey (PCC) and requested that the Gwernyfed area be considered for a comprehensive parking plan review.  She had suggested that with regard to the issue near the Harp Inn, that double yellow lines would not only prevent people from parking on the road, but within 1m of the kerb.  However, it was felt that there is some benefit to vehicles parking on the road as it slows traffic.  It was agreed that this could be considered further during the review.
5
Planning Matters

GH left the meeting whilst this item was discussed
15/11735/FUL – Change of use of existing building and yard from mixed agricultural and equestrian use including pony trekking to mixed agricultural and equestrian use including pony trekking and the provision of livery accommodation.
Mr Haydn Jones attended the meeting to speak on this application.  Correspondence had also been received from Mr Mark Tomlinson, neighbour, which had been distributed to the Community Council.  Members of the Council requested further detail from Mr Jones on aspects of the application and in relation to concerns raised by Mr Tomlinson, particularly, but not solely, in relation to access.  Mr Jones left the meeting whilst the matter was deliberated.  

Action: Clerk to respond to the Brecon Beacons National Park Authority indicating that there were no objections to the application in light of this being a traditional use of land in this area and the responses received from the local residents.  However, it was noted that the applicant had offered to enhance the passing places on the lane, and that this offer should be considered positively.
GH returned to the meeting
6
Literature & Information Received
(i)
Health and care facilities in Powys

This item was noted, and it was agreed that this is an issue not only for Powys but the whole of the UK.  
(ii)
One Voice Wales Event

This item was received

(iii)
Clinical Waste Update

This item was noted.  GH reported that in transferring this service from Powys CC to Powys LHB, that £100,000 was being saved.

(iv)
Community Energy Scheme

This item was received and it was agreed that a condensed version of the information should be provided on the website.  CH reported that Velindre already have such a scheme for oil, but it was noted that Flogas and Calor won’t take part in this scheme

7
County Councillors Report 

GH reported that the budget had nearly been balanced for the coming year, but a potential sticking point could be Council Tax.  It was thought that this would be 4% but GH felt it could be closer to 4.5%.  Highways and Waste services have been split, but Julie Lloyd is still the contact at Boughrood depot.  Cllr Wynne Jones has the portfolio for highways until March, when he will move to Finance and Cllr John Brunt will take on waste and Cllr Avril York environment.  To ensure the budget issues are resolved, political groups are working closely together, meaning a calmer situation at present.  However, it was noted that of the current ten cabinet members, 7 are from Montgomeryshire, 2 from Radnorshire and only one from Brecknockshire (and that one is in Builth Wells).  GH reported that Leighton Andrews AM is seeking to bring about changes that will remove his perception of the ‘old boys club’ in local government.  
8
Financial Matters
(i)
Village Hall Annual Revenue Grant Scheme


It was agreed that the two halls are both vital facilities for the communities that should be supported.  It had previously been agreed to move away from an amount linked to insurance and water rates and to a more equitable settlement for both halls.  After discussing various suggested levels of support, given the finances of the Community Council, DE suggested £750 for each hall, this was seconded by RJ and agreed by all.  It was agreed that this contribution should include the Community Councils use of the halls for its meetings.

Action: Clerk to complete the return for the Grant Scheme and send cheques to the respective hall contacts

(ii)
Penyrheol Baptist Chapel

A request for support had been received.  Previously the Community Council had contributed £210 to the Chapel.  DE proposed £250, this was seconded by CH, AJ abstained and RJ voted against, all others voted in favour so the matter was carried.

Action: Clerk to send cheque.

(iii)
PAVO Payroll Invoice


This item was received and agreed.

Action: Clerk to send payment to PAVO

(iv)
Clerks Salary

The Clerks salary of £150 was agreed

9
Any Other Business
(i)
RJ had circulated the agenda for the toilet group AGM.  DP queried whether GH, as County Councillor, should receive a separate copy of the minutes as was intended for Cllr Chris Davies, GH felt that as he would see the minutes as a member of the Community Council, that this would be satisfactory.

(ii)
RJ had received information that Glasbury House was probably going to close this summer and asked if it would be appropriate to write to Kirsty Williams AM raising concern and explaining that £500,000 was brought into the local economy every year.  It was agreed that given the decision making process, that little could be gained at this point by writing.

(iii)
CH had received a report that Superfast Boradband had arrived in Velindre, and queried whether anyone knew how to establish if this was the case.
Next Meeting – 3rd March 2015 in Velindre Village Hall.


